
August 25, 2011

Peter Kolb, Public Works Director

County of Lake

650 W. Winchester Road

Libertyville, Illinois 60048

RE: Intergovernmental Agreement - Sharing of Engineering Costs for Membership/Customer

Expansion Investigation

Dear Peter Kolb:

As you are aware, the Agency has been actively investigating the feasibility of expanding its              

system to serve new customers or new members. We have received your letter dated March 24,               

2011. In this letter you requested consideration to expand your existing service areas with the              

Agency to include the unincorporated communities of Grandwood Park and Fox Lake Hills. The             

Agency has received similar requests from the Villages of Lindenhurst, Lake Zurich, Wauconda, Old   

Mill Creek, Volo and Lake Villa.

In order to answer these requests the Agency, at its own expense, began a series of               

engineering studies to determine if any excess capacity was available for new members/customers. 

We have determined that we can accommodate up to 7.03 million gallons per day (MGD) for this                

purpose. Unfortunately, 7.03 MGD can not accommodate the 2030 peak water demand needs of             

every community that has requested consideration to be served by the Agency. As a result, the               

Agency’s Board of Directors, at its August 24, 2011 meeting, narrowed down these choices to two               

alternatives for further investigation. These alternatives are as follows:

● Villages of Lindenhurst, Lake Villa, and the unincorporated areas of Grandwood Park and Fox 

Lake Hills.

● Villages of Wauconda and Volo.



As you can see, your areas are included in one of the alternatives. The Agency also believes     

that further engineering analysis is needed to determine: (1) the costs for each alternative to connect

to the system, (2) which alternative might be best for the Agency from a potential system               

redundancy perspective, (3) the financial impacts of each alternative.  The cost of the study is not to    

exceed $60,200 and is to be performed by Camp, Dresser & Mckee.

The Agency’s Board of Directors further determined that financial participation is warranted           

by the remaining communities to complete this study. The Agency has determined that it will be               

responsible for twenty-five (25) percent of the costs for this study. The remaining seventy-five (75)              

percent will be split by the communities based on their 2010 average day water demand. Using this         

methodology your share is twelve (12) percent or $7,224.00.

The Agency’s Board of Directors also approved an Intergovernmental Agreement and          

Engineering Scope of Work to accomplish this task. These are attached. If you still are interested in       

the Agency as a means of acquiring Lake Michigan drinking water for these areas, we request that                

your Board approve this Intergovernmental Agreement by September 24, 2011.

We are looking forward to working with the County on this important subject. If you have any        

questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Darell W. Blenniss, Jr.

Executive Director

Cc: Pat Carey, County Board Member

Tracy
Darrell Blenniss
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